Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services


May 10, 2010
Minutes
Present:  Beth Jones, Kathy Son, Priscilla Burnette, Lambros Phillips, Karen Johnson, Cissy Forgione, Bev Baker, Darla Chafin, Suellen Doggett, Edward Doggett, Mary Lou Dyer, Rachel Dyer, Samira Bouzrara

Beth Jones welcomed the group and reviewed the agenda. The minutes from the last meeting were accepted.  Mary Lou Dyer made one correction from the last minutes.  She noted that no cuts were made in the following areas: Speech and languages Services, ICA, and adults with PNMIs, but there were different levels of cuts for children’s PNMI (Private Non Medical Institutions).
Beth noted that Maine Parent Federation coordinator Theresa D’Andrea postponed her presentation for another time.  She welcomed Mary Lou Dyer from Maine Association of Community Service Care Providers to provide a presentation to the group.
Mary Lou addressed the group, and gave an overview of what MACSP is. 
MACSP is a statewide association of provider organizations. There are seventy member organizations operating in all sixteen counties of Maine. MACSP provides supports and services to people with disabilities from birth continued throughout life. There are roughly 5000 Maine citizens that receive services through the developmental disability system. Most of the providers are non-profit organizations, though some are for profit entities. These providers specialize in a variety of programs serving children, adults, individual seeking employment, and supporting individuals in residential settings. There are also a large number of members that do provide services not just for people with DD but also for people with mental illnesses. For example, Goodwill became an expert in employment for people with disabilities, and also people without disabilities. 
Budget Update

It was nice to see a restoration on many of the proposed cuts, but still millions of dollars were cut from the DD budget. We need to always remember that typically cuts in the state budget affect the general fund. Right now for most the services that we care about, it’s a match of one general fund dollar, to three federal dollars. Cuts target that one dollar but affect three, meaning a larger chunk of money is taken out of services for people that we care about.
Question:   More clarification about the ratio was requested.
Answer:  Medicaid is a State and Federal partnership and there is what is called a Federal match based on a complicated formula around people with disabilities, people that are unemployed, and people that fit the poverty level.  Also, it is very important that people we care about with disabilities get counted. These numbers are critical and they should be accurate, because it affects the benefits that come to the state, including housing money, etc.  That is called “FMAP”, and it’s a formula that determines the match that flows to the state; federal dollars to state dollars.  Our typical number from 20 years ago is each dollar of state funding is matched by two dollars of federal funds.  Because of the recession and serious issues from the state budget, state bureaucracy, human services, education, and state housing we have debt that goes through June 30th.  There is a proposal to push it all the way through to December.  That give us one dollar general fund and three dollars Federal which is a great match (we have 0.25 we get 0.75 fed). This formula may be extended through the whole next fiscal year (ending June, 2011), which would be a major help in avoiding cuts to this budget.
Comment:  If it doesn’t pass, it’s going to be a problem in December, and even if it passes it is going to be a big problem next spring. They call it “the cliff” because the state is supposed to be using the money to develop programs that are ready to go.  What most of them are really doing is underutilizing the budget.

Mary Lou: There are some funds for job creation, as well as other economic development. 
Parents, families, and providers did a good job in making the message heard about problems with services for adults and children with developmental disabilities. We also made it clear that the two major funding sources for services are adult waivers, but the comprehensive waiver and the personal support waiver were closed, causing pressure on the wait list to mount.  With a really tight budget, the people working with the Legislators did put in new money to partially open two waivers despite other cuts. They allocated enough money to support 100 slots in the comprehensive waiver, and another 60 slots in the personal support waiver. That is phenomenal, and it really speaks to the people getting the message out.
To put it in perspective there are roughly 330 people waiting for a waiver. The Section 29 is the personal support waiver, which is the waiver that the children coming out of the public schools system receive. In a typical year, there are about 125 children leaving school in June. There is still pressure on the waiting list for people without services.
Comment: There is some hope for people waiting, as Section 29 waivers will be available as people move from Section 29 to Section 21 waivers.
Termination of the long-standing Pineland consent decree
Mary Lou:  There are some serious regulatory issues going on. As most people are aware, the Pineland consent decree is almost over. This means that there is no more federal court oversight for the services offered to individuals with developmental disabilities. There is no ground for appeals, so the class action has been effectively closed. Only individuals that actually resided in Pineland can be a part of the class. There are 750-800 members of the class right now.

Consumer Board 
The Consumer Board is a board made of parents, guardians, providers, and people with disabilities that has oversight. It is directed by class members and guardians so there is a successor Board. There will be a seat at the board for members from DD and MACSP. There are some requirements such as having an annual report. It would be a really useful thing for this group to have presentation on the successor board, and for us to provide guidance for the whole process. 

Development Oversight Board

The Development Oversight Board is an independent oversight board that hires their own employees. It’s very important to have that kind of independence from any of the department such as DHHS. It is generally thought that the oversight board ensures that work continues to happen.

Budget Cuts

The budget cuts will be implemented on July 1st, and we do not know the full impact of the cut to shared living yet. 
5% Administrative cost

4.5% cut to the administrative dollars

1% cut to the Home Support portion, and there is going to be an additional cut.
There are more cuts than what we see in DD services.

Shared living is a part of the Section 21 or comprehensive waiver; it’s under the rule that 1 person with a disability lives with another person or family called a host family. The cost in the past was over $50,000+ a year for an individual for this placement. The total cost of this model is broken up to $24,000 for the host family (tax free income). The additional money is paid to the oversight agency that provides all the training, billing for Medicaid, and support for the host family to make sure all quality assurance is provided.
Question: What does this mean for the agencies that are currently doing this?

Answer: It’s hard to say, there is a design group going on right now, and it depends on how that design ends up. Some people might leave the business to serve as both the host provider and oversight provider.

Question: Are there families in that group?

Answer: There were consumers and one mother who was also a provider.
Next meeting: 6/14/2010 12-2pm, same location.  
Unless otherwise decided:  All Coalition meetings are the second Monday of the month from 12-2pm at 307 Cumberland Avenue in Portland.  
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